THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA



Office of the University Counsel 6328 Memorial Road

Vancouver, BC Canada V6T 1Z2

Tel: 604-822-3968 Fax: 604-822-8731

March 18, 2011

Via E-mail

Mr. John Carpay Barrister and Solicitor #253, 7620 Elbow Drive SW Calgary, Alberta, T2V 1K2 Phone: (403) 619-8014

Mr. Carpay,

Re: Lifeline's March 10th event

This is further to your correspondence of March 9th, 2011. I understand that Classroom Services provided your clients with the additional space that they requested. Classroom Services also exercised its discretion to accept the application for display space from Students for Reproductive Rights on short notice.

With respect to your concerns about your client's display being disrupted, the University was pleased that your client's event on March 10th was uneventful, and that all parties involved conducted themselves in an appropriate manner. Campus Security was on site throughout the day to assist both student groups to set up their displays, and to monitor the event. The University was prepared to intervene in the event of any inappropriate behaviour. As you are aware, prior to the event the University took steps to remind students of the University's expectations regarding their conduct.

The University looks forward to working with your clients and other student groups on future events.

Yours very truly,

Mark Crosbie

Associate University Counsel